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Meeting Agenda

BYS Board Meeting – June 24, 2013
	June 24, 2013
	Meeting Minutes
	BYS Board



	Present:
	       Booth, Steve
	      Seioggles, Connie
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Maxwell, Clint

	
	   FORMCHECKBOX 
 Tobkin, Amy
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Long-Voelkner, Kurt
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Sweeney, Dee

	
	   FORMCHECKBOX 
 Meyers, Jamiee
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
   Morin, Craig
	

	
	   FORMCHECKBOX 
 Jernigan, Cindi
	       Ricci, Mark
	


Guests: Rick Toward 
Meeting Called to Order at 6:34 pm by Long-Voelkner
Topic:
Approval of May 2013 Minutes
Motion: 
Motion to accept the submitted minutes by Maxwell seconded by Morin: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 

Topic:
Strategic Plan Review
Report:
Dorr reviewed the drafted Strategic Plan including SWOT. After discussion the Board asked Dorr to include a few case studies of similar soccer clubs with similar populations. Dorr will email out a revised Strategic Plan.

Topic:
Treasurer’s Report
Report:
Sweeney reported that as of 6/20/13 the club’s bank balance was $49,844.02. This does not reflect payouts this week of over $12,000 for United and Rec Uniforms.  Sweeney distributed copies of the Profit and Loss: Budget vs. Actual May 20, 2013-June 20, 2013.
Motion
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report by Maxwell and seconded by Meyers: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 
Topic:
Clarification of Referee Payments
Discussion:
The Board asked Toward to reiterate to the coaches that the club will pay for “United” friendly game referee payments. All friendly extreme/tournament only games referee payments need to be covered by parents of those teams. Toward will also ask our club assignor about using the separate referee account and make sure that all referees have been paid. 

Topic:

BYS Fall Rec Coordinator Status
 Report:
Morin reported that the position for Fall Recreation Coordinator has been advertised. Pepsi Banners at the complex will also advertise the registration for Fall Rec and Competitive registration. The salary set for Fall Rec Coordinator is $2,000.
Topic:
Budget
Report:          Sweeney will email a budget draft to the board for the July meeting. 
Topic:

Marketing Update
Report:
Jamiee Meyers reported that the sign sponsorship campaign will resume. It has been two years since an effort has been made for sponsorship. Meyers is also looking into a onetime event such as a Soccer Ball. She will work with Booth to send out a survey to see how much support or volunteer help this idea would have.
Topic:

BYS Parent Behavior
Discussion:
The board discussed the incident that occurred between BYS parents and the Duluth Soccer Club Assignor at the Duluth tournament. The Assignor’s initial behavior was out of line when he spoke to a BYS parent on the sideline. That parent then followed the correct steps by filing a complaint with the Duluth Soccer Club. However, the BYS parents who later confronted the assignor in the parking lot clearly did not conduct themselves in a way that the BYS Club would want to be identified with. The Code of Conduct that BYS has drafted will be part of our 2014 Season registration. The parents who confronted the assignor in the parking lot will be called by the BYS Board President. Toward also asked how the Board would ask that he handle a situation where a BYS team was scoring to the point of double digits against an opposing team. Board members discussed their individual experiences where teams then would either kick left-footed, the ball would have to be passed a certain number of times, players would change positions, or other ideas to not have the team who is outmatched feel disheartened. The consensus of the board was that we as a club do not need to “over score”.
Topic:

Bemidji Blowout
Report:
The registration for the 6 vs. 6 event is live. There will be a woman’s only flight this year. The youth tourney is July 20 and adults only on July 21. 
Topic:

Bemidji July 4th Parade
Report:
Jernigan will try to recruit volunteers. With the season going so long there may be many families out of town. If at least 15 people do not step forward we will not be doing this event this year. 
Topic:

BYS Connection with MYSA
Discussion:
Tabled until July or August meeting. 
Topic:

BYS Player Evaluations
Report:
This year’s player evaluations will be held in smaller groups and be gender specific. They will be held over several days. Registration will be $25 before the day of evaluation or there will be a $50 late charge.  

The July 22, 2013 Board Meeting will be held 6:30 at Marketplace Conference Room.
 Motion:
Maxwell moved to adjourn the meeting; the motion was seconded by Sweeney; the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
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